
 

 

Dear Families of the Madison School Community, 
 

I would like to update you on our following building goals: increasing achievement in read-
ing and math, diversity, parent involvement, and safety. 
 

We have recently completed our WKCE (Wisconsin Knowledge and Concepts Examina-
tion) with all third through fifth grade students. Students worked very hard to put forth their 
best effort to show what they have learned. We would like to thank all parents for working 
as a team with us to help your children be successful by making sure they got a good 
night rest and came to school ready to do their best. Many of you wrote encouraging 
notes to your children, which was very motivating. Now that we are done testing, we are 
continuing to teach and assess the new common core standards. These standards are 
more challenging, to assure that we are preparing children with the skills they will need to 
be college or career ready. We are also continuing to provide extra help in the areas of 
reading and math in smaller groups (which we call RtI or Response to Intervention) to children who need it and 
are increasing our enrichment opportunities for those who need more challenge. 
 

Next time you are in Madison School, please take time to see our new plaque for School of Recognition, which 
we earned by raising test scores. This is our third year earning this recognition from the state! We will also be 
getting a School of Recognition banner to recognize this honor soon! 

  

Increasing our knowledge about diversity and using this to help our students be successful in school is another of 
our goals. All staff members in the district are attending at least 3 diversity inservices this year. At Madison, we 
are fortunate to have our own diversity trainer, Stephanie Filter, who is also our school Social Worker. She has 
given inservices about poverty, race and culture.  In addition, we will continue our daily diversity announcements, 
to teach our students about important contributions of people from diverse backgrounds and also about different 
cultures. We have recently started including a word or phrase of the month in both Spanish and Chinese during 
these announcements. We also had two teachers from China give assemblies about Chinese culture and give a 
musical performance. 
 

We strongly believe that the home school partnership is another very important factor in raising achievement. 
Over 99% of our families attended our first parent conferences in October! Our next conferences will be held 
March 5th-6th. This is a wonderful time to continue to build that parent teacher relationship that is so beneficial to 
student learning! You as parents are your childrenôs first teachers. You have a lot of information to share with 
teachers. Teachers will also share information about your childôs progress and ways that you can help your child 
at home. When parents and teachers work together as a team, children understand the value of education and 
learning. 
 

After you complete your conference, please stop in the computer lab (Room 306) to complete the Parent Satis-
faction Survey. There will be a staff member there to help you if you need assistance. This survey lets us know 
areas that you are happy with and areas that we need to continue to work on. We value your input! (next page) 

PRINCIPAL õS PAGE  

Principal, Mrs. McMahon 

M ADISON  M ESSENGER  

Keeping You  

 I n f o r m e d  
December 2013 /January 2014 

Newsletters are posted on our webpage for ongoing reference: www.janesville.k12.wi.us/mad 



 

 

Madison News and Information  

Madison Messenger  Page 2 

Madison School Library Liason 

Maria Dietrich, from the Hedberg Public Library visited 

Madison Elementary School 1st graders to promote 

reading and to tell the students how to get a library 

card.  The students were so surprised to hear that a 

library card is free!  She talked about the Hedberg Li-

brary and what it has to offer to our students.  They 

were excited to hear that they could use computers, 

check out lots of fun books, movies, and come to many 

free events.  Maria read several stories to the students 

during her visit.  They were very attentive and loved the 

books she chose.  At the end of her visit, each child 

was given a plastic book bag with an application for a 

library card, a bookmark, pencil, and sticker!  Thank 

you Hedberg Library for supporting our schools and community!  Madison School looks forward to seeing 

Maria at our school.  She will be our Madison School Library Liason!  

(Continued from previous page.) 

 

Safety is another priority at Madison Elementary School. Each month we practice fire drills to ensure that stu-
dents know safety procedures. We also have tornado and lock down drills at least twice a year. Students did 
a great job practicing safety during our first lockdown and tornado drill this year as well as during our monthly 
fire drills. As part of our Positive Behavior Intervention System, students have been given lessons on being 
safe, respectful, responsible, and ready to learn. Be sure to check out our Panther Pathway. Each brick 
represents 20 panther paws earned for being safe, respectful, responsible or ready to learn.  We are very 
proud of our studentsô efforts to make Madison a safe and caring place to learn! 

 

We would like your help in improving safety in the mornings before school hours begin. Playground supervi-
sion begins at 8:05. Please have your children arrive after 8:05 unless they arrive on the bus. 

 

If you ever have a question, concern, or compliment for staff, please call me at 743-6806.  We appreciate 
parent feedback and want to work with you as partners to make Madison School the very best it can be for 
everyone! 

  

Sincerely, 

Veronica McMahon 
Madison School Principal 
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THANK YOU! PARENTS WHO  DO NOT ENTER 

THE MADISON SCHOOL PARKING LOOP 

BETWEEN 7:30-8:30 A.M. & 2:30-3:30 P.M. 

FOR PROTECTING THE SAFETY OF ALL STUDENTS 

OUR  SCHOOLS DO  NOT  CLOSE EARLY . . . 
...in an attempt to avoid incoming snow or ice storms.  This decision is to protect children who may get home before their families and 

have no access or supervision at home.  There also will be no athletic contests and no practices on days school is called off for weather 

reasons.  The gyms will also be closed.  On days when school is in session but weather has progressively gotten worse, cancellations for 

after school or evening athletics or extracurricular activities will be announced by 2:00 p.m. on WCLO radio that day.   
 

The AlertNowÈ system will serve as our primary means of notification.  We urge you to supply your studentõs school with your contact 

information and updates as changes occur.  WCLO and additional radio and TV stations will be contacted regarding school closings 

or delays.  Closing and delay information will be posted no later than 6:00 a.m.  In order to keep district lines open for general opera-

tions we suggest parents not call the district for closing information. 
 

Please note that AlertNow® can only call one family contact (designated as òprimaryó) and it is the responsibility 

of the contacted parent to notify other parents/guardians/family members who might need the information. 

 

Student Information Updates 
 

Please make sure the information we have for your student is always accurate and up-to-date. We need to be 
able to call you or an authorized emergency contact in the event of your childôs illness or injury.  You can 

check the information we have and make changes online at any time using Family Access.   
 

¶ Go to the Madison School webpage at:   www.janesville.k12.wi.us/mad 

¶ Click on: FAMILY and STUDENT ACCESS 

¶ Use the Login ID and Password you used at the beginning of the year to register (come in to the office if you donôt have it) 

¶ Click on: Request change(s) to my childôs information 

¶ You can change your phone numbers, your employer, and your childõs emergency contacts 
 

Please continue to contact the Madison School office if you need to update your address or any of the information above, so we may 

also update your childôs emergency contact card with the changes.  The office phone# is 743-6800. 



 

 

Grade 1 
 

First grade students and teachers have been so busy raising achievement. Please be sure 
to check your childôs backpack for homework and important notes each night. We are try-
ing to reinforce good responsibility habits.  The cold weather is here to stay!  We go out-
side every day so please help your child come to school dressed and ready to play. With 
close to 60 first grade students it can get difficult to know what belongs to whomé With 
that being said, please label hats, boots, coats and mittens so we can return them to their 
rightful owner.   

Thanks to our partnersé Our Fabulous First Grade Families! ƽ 
 

ƽThank you so much to all of the families that joined us at the 23rd annual feast of friendship.  
 

ƽThank you to all families that help with homework and read each night. 
 

ƽThank you to all volunteers that helped with our Trimester 1 special days and events. 
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What have we been doing in Kindergarten Lately? 
 

This is an exciting time of year in Kindergarten! We will be talking about our 5 senses and how we use them 
to experience the holidays. Gingerbread is part of many holiday traditions and easy to experience through all 
5 senses, so will talk about gingerbread, too. 

Friendship is an important theme at this time of year. We will talk about the qualities of friends and how to be 
a good friend; for example, saying kind words to one another, helping one another, and taking turns.  

Many cultures celebrate holidays at this time of year, so we will touch on many of them.  

As we look into the New Year, we will discuss winter, snow, and the birthday of Martin Luther King, Jr. 

                                    First Grade Pumpkin Day  
Twelve parents volunteered for our first grade educational Pumpkin Day helping 

students use math and reading skills for fun learning opportunities on 10/31! 

Thank you to Skellyôs for donating several of the pumpkins for this learning ex-

perience. Mrs. Lantz created a wonderful animoto video about this that was 

shared on the district channel! This animoto showed parents how common core 

standards were addressed through fun teaching activities. 
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Grade 2  
 

Thank you 2nd grade parents for helping your learners to be successful at school!  
Here are some easy reminders to help your child have a fabulous day.  

 

¶ Please check your childôs home folder each day, and return it the following day. 

¶ Make sure you have read and signed the daily homework sheet. 

¶ Take a few minutes each day to read with your child at home.  Your child should 

always have a book from their classroom or the library to read. 

¶ Be sure to send a warm coat, and boots and snowpants as needed with your child each day.  

Winter News from Third Grade 
 

Third graders at Madison Elementary School wel-
comed a very special guest on November 11th! Miss 
Barwick invited former Senator Timothy Weeden to 
speak to the third grade students during the govern-
ment unit. Senator Weeden discussed the lawmaking 
and election processes. He also told students about 
his time serving in the Wisconsin State Senate. The 
students learned a lot and enjoyed the visit from Sena-
tor Weeden! 

 
Madison  

Panther Prowl 
Raises  
$4,233 

 

The students and 
staff at Madison 

School set a goal of 
raising $4,000 for 

our school through 
our annual PTA 

Panther Prowl.  This 
year, several staff 

volunteered to sleep in the courtyard as an incentive to reach 
our goal.  Seven staff members stayed in Madison Schoolôs 

courtyard on Thursday, October 17 and braved 35 degree 
weather to show how much we appreciate the support from 

Madison  

Family Resource Center 

(òFRCó) 

OPEN   3:00-3:30 
 

Every MondayñFriday  

that school is in session. 

M A D I S O N  S C H O O L   

O F F I C E  I N F O  
 

ATTENDANCE LINE:  743-6830 

Message only; checked daily between 8:30-9:30 a.m. 
 

Office:  743 -6800 

Staff that slept in the court yard:   

Tom Smith, Kathy Morgan, Stephanie Filter,  

Veronica Mc Mahon, Jason Grimm, Tracy 

Ladick and Patty Theisen 
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Grade 4 
 

Weôve had a great start to the school year.  Our fourth graders are well on their way to becoming more inde-
pendent and responsible students.  Mrs. Filter has been working with us to understand the difference be-
tween conflicts and bullying and how to handle tricky situations.  We also talked about how to be a good 
friend to all. 
 

Our trip to JSOL at the beginning of October was a hands on way of learning about a local ecosystem and 
the interactions that take place there.  We extended this learning by researching and creating food chains. 
 

In November we were able to take another fun field trip to the Japanese folktale play, On a Turtleôs Back: the 
Legend of Urashima Taro at the UW Rock County auditorium.  This diverse cultural experience allowed stu-
dents to not just attend a play and learn about theater etiquette and vocabulary, but to discuss the lesson of 
the story and what we could learn from it.  We decided as a group that adventure can often come at a cost; 
and one that is not always positive either.  We should remember that family is more important.  
 

Students worked very hard on the WKCE test.  Thank you to Mrs. Veium and Mrs. Leigh for helping prepare 
us for the WKCE and sharing strategies that we could all use to help us be the best test takers we could be. 

Mark your calendars with our December fieldtrip to the capitol.  This is scheduled for Friday morning on Dec. 
13th. 
 

Letôs continue our hard work as the 2nd trimester is now underway.  We started the year with a lot of review 

and now we get to experience new learning and extensions of concepts! 

Grade 5 
 

Fifth grade brains exploded with new knowledge as they prepared diligently for the WKCE and CBA assess-

ments. We are very proud of their efforts and performance on these tests. We have begun to investigate the 

Revolutionary War in social studies and are enjoying gripping literature in our book clubs. Please remember 

to support math learning by practicing math facts at home each night. Checking assignment notebooks daily 

helps ensure all homework is completed, and students come to school ready to learn each day. As the 

weather gets chillier, make sure your child has remembered to bring a coat, hat and mittens to school. Feel 

free to contact us with any thoughts you may have to ensure continued success in fifth grade. 

 

Fall Family Night 

 
*87 families attended our Fall Family Night spon-
sored by our CLC (Community Learning Center), 
FRC (Family Resource Center) and PTA (Parent 
Teacher Association)! Families rotated through 
stations including a fun literacy station with 
spooky stories.  
 
 

The Family of 3rd grader Eliezer Cervates-Torres 
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Family Access  

 

If you would like to access your studentôs Food Service Ac-
count Information from home, and you do not yet have your 
login and password you may call the Madison secretary for 
your Family Access account information.  Your initial password 
is a computer generated sequence of numbers and letters.  
Once you have logged on to your studentôs account, you may 
change your password to one more easy to remember. Contact 
Ms. Steinhorst in the office, or call her at 743-6800 between 
7:30 a.m. and 4:00 p.m., or email  

  ksteinhorst@janesville.k12.wi.us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Login:  

      Password: 

Madison School Calendar Information  
 

Madison families have a number of options to stay informed of events and activities going on at school.  Individual class-
rooms send home grade- or class-specific hand-outs to give parents/guardians. Emails are sent out as needed to those 
families on our ñGo Greenò list.   A Calendar of Events is published as space allows  when newsletters are issued.  Our 
school website has LOTS of information including a ñreal-timeò calendar of events that is updated throughout the school 
year as activities are added to the school calendar.  This information is for the entire school year and beyond and may be 

accessed day or night:   
 

 Go to:  www.janesville.k12.wi.us/mad and click on the òCalendarsó tab 
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Bags of Hope Fundraiser Gets Hairy!  
 

Student council at Madison Elementary School sponsored a fund raiser to raise money for the district's food 
drive "Bags of Hope." The school participated in a coin war and 4 staff members volunteered to cut their hair 
(8- 12 inches) and donated it to Pantene Beautiful Lengths which provides wigs for Cancer patients. 
 
$250 - Stephanie Filter, School Social Worker 
$300- Christine Veium, Academic Learning Coach 
$350- Mary Kozak, School Nurse 
$400- Veronica Mc Mahon 
 
The school raised $460.  On Monday, November 4, at 2 different assemblies (one pony tail from each staff 

member was cut at each assembly) the four staff above cut their hair and collectively donated 42 inches of 

hair.  
                        Mrs. Veium, Mrs. McMahon, Mrs. Filter, & Mrs. Kozak            Mrs. McMahon, Mrs. Veium, Mrs. Filter, Mrs. Kozak       

Madison Lunch Schedule 
 

        Grade    Eat   Recess   

  4  11:00-11:20  11:20-11:35 

  1  11:15-11:35  11:35-11:50 

  K  11:30-11:50  11:50-12:05 

  2  12:00-12:20  12:20-12:35 

  5  12:15-12:35  12:35-12:50 

  3  12:30-12:50  12:50-1:05 

Showing off 

our beautiful 

lengths  

donated 

½ way 

through- 

after 1st 

assembly 

Too Sick for School? 
A student who is well enough to attend school should also be well enough to participate in 

outdoor activities such as recess (unless  the student has a written doctorõs excuse). 
 

Specific guidelines have been given to school personnel  to assist them in determining when 
a student should be sent home.  We recognize that each child represents an individual case, 
and we will consider special circumstances, but we attempt to follow district guidelines in 

order to remain consistent.  

Go to www.janesville.k12.wi.us/mad & click on Parent Handbook (Page 11) 

Student Messages 
 

Thank you, parents, for the wonder-
ful job you do in communicating with 
your child regarding after school 
plans. We realize that emergencies, 
or change of plans happen on occa-
sion. If you need to call the office to 
leave a message for your child, 
PLEASE call the office prior to your 
childôs lunch (some teachers may not 
check messages until after school). 
Teachers pick up messages during 
their lunch time (see the info box to 
the right for times). The closer to the 
end of the day the message is re-
ceived, the more the more disruptive 
it is to learning. Thank you for your 
help to keep students safe by allow-
ing enough time to relay information 

to them. 


